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Van Buren County SAFE Coalition

September Meeting Minutes

Location: VBCH Community Services Center
Tuesday, September 17, 2013
2:00 pm
Meeting called to order by Melissa Daugherty at 2:00 p.m.

Members Present: Kitty Bogle – Other Organization, Rhonda Carter – Other/Community Member, Julie Chapuis – Parent/Schools, Melissa Daugherty – Youth Serving Organization, Susan Frey – Local Governmental Agency, Lydia Heald – Youth, Ginger Shaw – Youth Serving Organization, Cierstynn Welcher – Youth, Mary Ann Williams -  Volunteer Group
August Minutes approved by: Ginger Shaw Second: Kitty Bogle 
	Topic: DFC Update – In Packet 
ACTION STEP:  None 

	Topic: ISTEP
·  Cierstynn Welcher spoke about being an I-Step Council member and how excited she is to serve with three other members from the Van Buren High School.  The council is made up of 13 members from across the state of Iowa and they work to plan events and promote them at the local level.  At their last meeting they were planning to hold regional summits instead of the one large summit in the summer but she said they were waiting on approval for those.  Melissa reported that at the meeting she attended last week they announced they would be doing regional meetings so it must have been approved but the locations were not announced yet.  Cierstynn is looking forward to helping with those summits and being a part of the council this year.    

ACTION STEP:  None

	Topic: National Youth Leadership Initiative Conference – Austin, TX 
·   Lydia Heald spoke about her experience as a trainer at the National Youth Leadership Conference.  She was a trainer in the advance track which she had never been a part of so she learned a lot as a trainer.  Cierstynn and Abby Rider also attended the conference in the regular track and learned a lot during the training.  Lydia reported that the tracks she presented in were smaller groups and they were able to work more one on one with the attendees which she really liked.   
ACTION STEP:  None

	Topic: DFC Funds Received for 2013-14
·   Melissa let the members know that the DFC funding for the 2013-2014 had been received. 
ACTION STEP: None 

	TOPIC:  2013 -14 Work Plan 
DISCUSSION:

·   Work Plans were handed out for members to review for the 2013-14 year. During the next meeting members will be asked to sign up for work groups for the area they would like to focus on.  Heidi will have the sign-up sheets from last year for members to review what work group they were on before.  They will be able to stay on that work group or switch to another one if they would like.
ACTION STEP: Choose a work group/area that you would like to be a part of.

By Whom: All members

By When: By next meeting

	Other Business:  

· Training Opportunities
· Bullying Prevention Conference – November 4, 2013 – Des Moines, IA 
· Iowa Prevention Conference – November 13, 2013 – Des Moines, IA: Not a lot of information on it at this time, but you can visit www.trainingandresources.com for more information.  
· Alcohol Law Symposium – October 23-25, 2013 – Washington D.C. 
· Project SAM Conference (Smarter Approaches to Marijuana) – November 14, 2013 – Camp Dodge, IA: National speakers will be present at this training to speak with elected officials about the legalization of marijuana and how it should not happen in Iowa.  Kitty mentioned the Blunt Truth trainings last year and how good they were.  Heidi mentioned that Dr. Christian Thurstone from that training will also be at this conference.  He is from Colorado where medical marijuana has been legalized and he can speak clearly to issues that are being encountered in Colorado due to the legalization.  He can also speak to what needs to be done now before something like this does occur in a state.  
· Non Profit Conference – November 6-7, 2013 – Prairie Meadows, Altoona, IA 

· National DEC Conference – November 18-20, 2013 – Oklahoma City, OK  

· Members reviewed the training opportunities and Melissa let them know if they were interested in any to let Heidi know because their maybe funding to attend or car pool opportunities.  Cierstynn reported that she attended the Governors Conference last year and learned a lot even though a lot of the tracks were adult focused.  

· Kitty spoke about a Halloween event SIDEA in Ottumwa is helping with in October.  It is open to the public and is a family friendly event.  They are hosting a pumpkin carving contest and giving out cash prizes.  There will also be pumpkin carving for kids, face painting, and the theme is Zombies.

· Melissa reported that the Community Transformation grant worked with low income multi-unit housing developments on their tobacco policies this year and next year the Community Partnership Grant will be taking a look at all multi-unit housing developments and working on tobacco policies with them.


Next Meeting: Tuesday, October 15, 2013 at 2:00 pm at Van Buren County Hospital Community Services Center Conference Room.  

Meeting Adjourned: At 2:55 p.m.
*Meeting minutes are only a summary of the meeting.  For a recording of the full dialogue of the meeting you may contact the coalition office.    
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